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Under the Affordable Care Act (ACA), pediatric dental services are considered an “essential health benefit” that all non-grandfathered plans in the individual and small group markets must offer. This requirement applies to plans offered inside and outside of the Exchanges, which are scheduled to become effective in 2014. 

All qualified health plans (QHPs) must provide essential health benefits. This generally includes coverage for pediatric dental services, unless a qualified, stand-alone dental plan is also offered in the Exchange.

Adult dental services and non-medically necessary orthodontia are not considered essential health benefits, and the ACA does not require any issuers to provide these services (even if the state benchmark or QHP covers them). Additionally, an individual does not have to obtain dental coverage in order to avoid a penalty under the individual mandate.

Under the final rule, “pediatric services” means services for individuals under the age of 19 years. However, states have the flexibility to extend pediatric coverage beyond the 19-year age baseline.

In general, a plan may not exclude an enrollee from coverage in any category of EHB, regardless of whether those limits exist in the EHB-benchmark plan. However, this rule does not apply to coverage for pediatric services, including pediatric dental care.
Independent Health has decided to partner with their current dental provider, Delta Dental, to offer a standalone pediatric dental benefit in order to comply with ACA. Upon renewal or initial enrollment on or after January 1st 2014, employees have the option to purchase a Delta Dental PPO product or choose a different pediatric dental plan that complies with ACA. Employees can also select their own ACA-compliant pediatric dental coverage. Independent Health will notify your employees of their obligation to purchase pediatric dental coverage and provide employees with a Delta Dental enrollment packet. Delta Dental would then bill and enroll employees separately from your Independent Health medical products. The cost of the Delta Dental Plan 70 pediatric dental benefit will be $15.16 per child. Please note that rates will be capped at three times the per child rate for families with more than three children. 

Covered Benefits: When a pediatric benefit is part of a medical Plan, a member may end up paying more out-of-pocket costs for their dental services than when the pediatric dental benefit is included as a stand-alone dental plan. It is important to closely review the benefit summaries of each plan as they may differ.  It is also important to note limitations with the plan.  Orthodontia coverage under this provision is an example of a benefit that may be misunderstood by plan participants.  Ortho is only covered when medically necessary NOT cosmetic.  Fewer than 10% of all ortho claims are deemed medically necessary.  
If you should have additional questions or concerns on how this affects your plan offering, please consult your benefit consultant or contact our employee benefit lifeline specialist.  
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